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gauges were reclaimed. The work involved taxed the plating shop almost
to the limit of its capacjty, but more work was to follow. Interest in
Beringer’s efforts by organisations external to the Education Department
was such that Collingwood had a continual strearn of visitors and re-
quests for information. Inlerest” was shown by the Government of New
Zealand, the Army, the R.A.AF, industries such as Broken Hill Pty.
Ltd., McKay-Massey Harris Lid., the NS.W. Railways, and the Depart-
ment of Civil Aviation. The work was of such  importance to avialion
that Beringer was grainted a Ground -Engineer’s Licence and in Septem-
ber 1948 the Department of Civil Aviation issued a Certilicate of Ap-
proval (No. A.P.171) to electroplate aircraft parts.

The electroplating facilities were not restricted to Australian trainees
but received acclaim from the United States of America in recognition
of the training offered to members of the US. Army Air Services. Coun-
cil received advice {rom the American Consulate in Melbourne dated
16th August, 1948 that the United States Veferans Administration had
added the Collingwood Technical School to the list of insfitutes approved
for .the education of American ex-servicemen under Public Law 346, the -
“G.J. Bill of Rights®. The effective date of approval was 2nd June, 1948.
The US. Air Force personnel who used the electroplating facilities came
to school each day by Air Force bus and this caused some dissatisfac-
tion among the Australian Army personnel using the machine shop and
the bricklaying department, as the Australians travelled to Victoria Park
railway station by train and then had to march between the station and
the school. Similarly, the R.A.AF. personnel weren’t thrilled by their
daily march to and from the Exhibition Building.

The services ol Beringer were very much in demand and several re-
quests were made to the School Council for his release from teaching
to further research and advise on the establishment of electroplating
faciliies throughout the country. Perhaps the most significant requeslt was
that of Col. F. Thorpe, Director of Machine Tools and Gauges, in 1943.
The request was not for the specific release of Beringer from the Educa-
tion Department, but for the preparation of suitable plans for a hard
chromium plaling plant . suitable for a faboratory in connection with the
Bureau of Standards Laboratories, Canberra.

Air_Raid Precautions. Once Japan entered the war and advanced
towards Australia, the peaple of Melbourne were required to take certain
precautions against the possibility of air attack. The following excerpts
from Sitrang’s diaries give a reasonable idea of such precautions required
at the School:- :

18/2142. Men began digging trenches down in the area adjacent to Wel-
lington St. It is going 1o be a job to get boys there in case of neces-
sity, as they will either traverse the roundabout way of the sireets, or
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